
Commission Meeting  
1.7.25 
1st Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  Absent 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approved the minutes 
from the December 31st  meeting. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed the budget for 2025 and the process moving forward.    
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray continues to do bridge inspections with MODOT. Currently the write ups from these 
inspections will be rock that is graded onto the bridge decks. The request would be that the townships get notified to stop 
this practice so the bridges can be inspected. Bill and his crew worked to get everything cleaned up around the 
Courthouse and their buildings after the big snow.  

 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll discussed DDRJ and the need for additional funding from both Daviess 
& DeKalb Counties in 2025.  
 
If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until January 14, 2025. 
 

 
 


